
EATON TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MONTHLY MEETING 
March 3, 2020 

 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 
7 p.m. by Chairman White on Tuesday, March 3, 2020. 
 
Present were, Chairman Kenny White, Supervisor Abe Kukuchka, Supervisor/Road Master Paul 
Rowker, Secretary Jennifer Harvey and Zoning Officer Jere Woods.  
 
After the Pledge of Allegiance, minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form.  
With no corrections needed, Supervisor Rowker made a motion to accept the minutes, 
seconded by Chairman White. 
 
The financial report was presented by Chairman White. It was noted that the distribution of State 
Liquid Fuels Funds has been decreased. Supervisor Kukuchka agreed. 
 
ZONING OFFICER REPORT 
 
The Zoning Officer’s Report was presented by Chairman White. Mr. Woods noted that two 
houses in the Township are out of compliance with the Property Maintenance Ordinance and 
will be sent letters. Supervisor Kukuchka questioned Aldi’s sign, and Mr. Woods said they would 
need to have a variance hearing for the Zoning Board. Supervisor Rowker also noted that Mr. 
Weirnusz should attend that hearing for his property at 6 Jenks Road. The Supervisors 
reviewed the plans submitted by Blue Ridge Cable to the Planning Commission. Mr. Woods 
filled out the paperwork needed. The supervisors also approved a Resolution to increase the 
Zoning hearing Board fee from $800 to $1000, with unused funds being returned to the property 
owner.  
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
The Assessors’ Office Statements were presented and discussed. 
Chairman White noted that the May meeting will be changed to May 12th due to the PSATS 
Conference. 
Supervisor Rowker asked if no parking should be extended on Church Road, all agreed that it 
would be prudent to wait. 
It was noted that the Spring Convention will be held here on March 18, 2020. Refreshments 
were discussed. 
 
Checks were presented, approved and signed. 
 
A motion was made to adjourn by Chairman White and seconded by Supervisor Kukuchka  to 
adjourn the meeting at 7:46. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jennifer D. Harvey 
Eaton Township Secretary 


